
   

501 NW 16th Street, Grand Rapids, Minnesota 55744  
(218) 326-8508       www.saintand.org    March 2017 

FROM PASTOR DAVE  

 Sometimes the simplest things can make the biggest difference.  For example, if you want your vehicle to 
last a long time get regular oil changes.  Itôs really not that difficult, but what a difference it can make.  Or if you 
want your lawn mower to start in the spring, put some fuel stabilizer in the gas at the end of the mowing season.  It 
takes all of one minute, but could save you lots of time, money and frustration later on.  Oh how we know this!  But 
we donôt always do these simple ï but powerful ï tasks.   We get complacent, or lazy, or think ñI can let it slip by 
this time.ò  And maybe we can ï this one time.  But one time becomes two, and two becomes three.  Then itôs a 
slippery slope and the snowball effect. 

 The same is true for our spiritual lives.  The simplest things can make the biggest difference.  One of the 
simplest and most important things we teach and practice in FINK (St. Andrewôs confirmation ministry) is the 
sharing of Highs and Lows in small groups and then praying for each otherôs Highs and Lows.  A ñhighò is 
something that youôve experienced in the last day or week (depending on how often you do this) that has made you 
smile, happy or proud.  A ñlowò is the opposite:  something that has made you mad, sad, bummed out or frustrated.  
Then we pray, thanking God for someoneôs high, and asking God to be with them in their low.  Simple.  But this, 
more than anything else, is what bonds our FINK small groups.  I often say that if all we do in three years of FINK 
is getting 7th, 8th and 9th graders to share Highs and Lows and pray with and for one another, Iôd be happy. 

 At our council meeting this past week, we began with prayer and the sharing of Highs and Lows.  A simple 
act to be sure, but a way that the people around the table gain insight into each otherôs lives, which increases our 
capacity to see one another not as cogs in the machinery of an organization but as people with whom we are called 
to live and work in community centered on Jesus.  

 Lent is soon upon us (Ash Wednesday is March 1).  At our Lent Faith Mentoring Orientation, the pairs of 
adult mentors and youth practiced sharing Highs and lows, just as they will doing each and every week during Lent 
as they engage in a guided discussion of life and faith.  Again, this is a simple practice that can have a big impact. 

 Another simple practice that Iôve seen have a big impact in the lives of couples is asking and answering 2 
simple questions together each evening: What has been most enjoyable about our relationship today?  And, What 
has been least satisfying about our relationship today?  Simple questions, but when pursued intentionally and 
honestly by a couple can have a big impact on a relationship being stronger and closer.  Perhaps you might commit 
to asking these questions every evening for a month with your spouse.   

 Another simple but powerful practice is called the Daily Examen.   This practice, attributed to Ignatius of 
Loyola, is an intentional and prayerful ñreflection on the events of the day in order to detect Godôs presence and 
discern his direction for us.  The Examen is an ancient practice in the Church that can help us see Godôs hand at 
work in our whole experience.ò  (From ignatianspirituality.com)  The version with which I am most familiar comes 
from a book entitled ñSleeping With Bread.ò  At the end of each day, light a candle, quiet your mind, and ask 2 
questions:  What did I experience today that was life-giving?  What did I experience today that was life-draining?  
Simple, but powerful. 

 As we enter our Lenten journey ï a time when we focus on our walk with Jesus, who walked to the cross in 
the ultimate act of loving service ï may we be intentional about embracing some simple practices that may make a 
big difference.  

Peace, 

Pastor Dave 
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                 Holy Week Schedule 

   Sunday, April 9 - Palm Sunday 
Maundy Thursday, April 13 - 6:00 pm Supper/7:00 pm Worship 

Good Friday, April 14 - 7:00 pm Good Friday Worship 
April 16 - Easter Sunday 

6:30 am - Sunrise Worship Service with Holy Communion 
7:00-10:00 am - Easter Breakfast 

8:30 am & 10:30 am - Easter Worship Services with  
special music and Holy Communion 

Presidentõs Report 
 
This yearõs St Andrewõs Lutheran Church Congregational Annual Meeting was held January 29, 2017.  Key items of 
business completed at the annual meeting: 

Elected Council Members (Byron Snowden, Kim Jamtgaard, Cindy Busby, Barry Olson, Tia Halvorson) 
Approved At-Large nomination committee -Linda Flom & Diane Mangseth 
Approved 2017 Budget 
Passed Constitution Revision 1st vote 
Authorized Line-of-Credit $10,000 
Approved VLM delegates - Nancy Raymond, Abigail Mason, Alan Anderberg 

 
St. Andrewõs Lutheran Church congregation held a Special Meeting on February 12.   A required 2nd vote  to pass the new 
Constitution was done.  Thank you Steve Teff for leading the renewal and revision of our St. Andrewõs Lutheran Church 
Constitution. 
 
The council officers for the 2017 year were elected at the February 21 Council Meeting. 

2017 Church Council Officers: 
President of Council   Steve Teff  
Vice President of Council  Barry Olson 
Secretary of Council  Tia Halvorson       
Treasurer Jim Martinetto 

 
Synod Assembly delegates will be Tia Halvorson, Carmen Jackson and Barry Olson. 
 
The Pie and Service Auction will be held on Sunday, May 7 (after the 10:30 am worship service).   The money raised will 
be allocated to Improvements to Front Entry Handicap Accessibility. 
 
The Church Council Committees will continue as they are currently set up until April at which time the Council is 
planning a retreat to review and revise the committee structure.  This is being done to meet the ever changing resources 
and needs of our mission. 
 
There is a lot happening at our Church!   Thank you for the many ways you have helped.   Take a look at the calendar on 
the church website.   It shows just how much is happening in our ministry.  www.saintand.org 
 

Respectfully submitted by Barry Olson 
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Lent 2017 
ñBy My Hand? For My Sake!ò 

 
Crucified:  By My Hands?  For My Sake!  Beginning Ash Wednesday, March 1, and continuing for the 
next 5 Wednesdays, and even perhaps through Maundy Thursday and Good Friday, we will be looking at the 
crucifixion of Jesus through the lens of biblical characters.  Each nightôs theme and character will be 
introduced through a brief homily, which will be followed by a member of our congregation portraying a 
biblical character who actually did have a hand in the crucifixion of Jesus.  Each character realizes that Jesusô 
death was in some way by their hand.  But more importantly, they realize that Jesusô death was for their sake.  
Each week we will come to grasp that we are not innocent either.  Our actions, or lack of action, our words or 
our silence make us complicit in Jesusô death.  And yet, in the ultimate act of love ï going to the cross as our 
Servant-King, Jesus defeated the power of sin, death and the devil ï For our Sake.  Consider this hymn text 
from stanza 2 of ñAlas! And Did My Savior Bleedñ:  Was it for sins that I had done he groaned upon the tree?    
Amazing pity, grace unknown, and love beyond degree.   

Yes, it was by our hand ï ñby sins I had done.ò   
And Yes, it was for our sake ï ñlove beyond degree.ò  

 
Prior to worship on Wednesdays during Lent starting March 8, we gather at 6:00 pm for a light meal of soup 
and bread.  There will also be a light meal served at 6:00 pm on Maundy Thursday.  Free-will offering 
collected for the meals.  Wednesday worships 7:00 pm on March 8, March 15, March 22, March 29, April 5.  
7:00 pm worship also on Maundy Thursday, April 13 and Good Friday, April 14. 
 
Easter Sunday, April 16:  6:30 am - Easter Sunrise Worship Service; 7:00-10:00 am - Easter Breakfast served 
by St. Andrewôs youth; 8:30 & 10:30 am - Easter Festival Worship Services 

 

SPECIAL  BIBLE  STUDY  OPPORTUNITY: 

     Area ELCA congregations have joined in inviting Pastor Vicki Taylor to lead a 6 session 
weekly Bible study in April and May.    Pastor Vicki is recently retired from the Northeastern 
Minnesota Synod office and when asked what would be a good topic, suggested difficult or 
challenging biblical texts.  For instance: 

     And Jesus said, òDo you think I have come to bring peace to the earth?  No, I tell you, but 
rather division!ó  Luke 12:51. 

     Scripture is filled with these hard texts ð texts that may not seem to fit with our concept of a 
loving and just God; texts that may elude our Western understanding of how life is to be lived; texts that 
challenge our faith and confuse us.  Often we gloss over these stories, parables and sayings in the Bible for just 
those reasons, but what happens if we decide to wrestle with them and ruminate upon them? 

 You are invited to a six week òwrestling matchó with some of the most uncomfortable parts of scripture.  It 
might be enlightening . . . it may be disturbing, but itõs a chance to have a conversation with this Living Word 
and perhaps even argue with God. 

 Please join the Bible study every Monday or when you are able.  We will gather at 9:45 am for coffee and 
simple refreshments and the hour long study will begin at 10:00 am.   No need to pre-register or sign up:  just 
show up! 

* The first 3 meetings will be at St. Andrewõs Lutheran Church:  April 4, April 11 and April 18 

* The second 3 meetings will be at Zion Lutheran Church:  April 25, May 2 and May 9 
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Help keep St. Andrewõs Faith Chest Ministry vital. 
Weõre looking for hands interested in assembling faith 
chests that are given to children being baptized at St. 
Andrewõs.  There are a limited number of kits 
available ð wood is cut to size, hardware included 
along with the plans.   You need only a few basic tools.  
If youõre able to help build faith chests, please check 
in the church office. 

Please feel welcome to pick up the plans and build a 
faith chest from scratch also.  Plans are available in the 
church office. 

WHO IS MY NEIGHOR? 

St. Andrewõs òwelcomes all people of faith and community in Jesus Christ, Inviting and cele-
brating a rich diversity of members.ó 
 

Sundays, March 12, March 19 and March 26, in-between worship services, we have a special 
opportunity to look at and think about what it means to welcome òall people,ó particularly in 
relationship to our community members of color.  Are there barriers that keep us from get-
ting to know one another?  How do we invite and welcome Itasca Community College stu-
dents of color and people of color living in the area into our church community here at St. 
Andrewõs?   

 

Myrna Peterson and Kathleen Blake, along with other members of the Itasca Diversity Alliance will lead a guided discus-
sion on strengthening our commitment and skills as a welcoming and inclusive church and community.  Katie Nelson, 
Itasca Diversity Alliance member, will be a special guest presenter, with experience and expertise in cross-cultural adop-
tion.  The mission of the Itasca Diversity Alliance is òBuilding communities in which people of color belong, are respected, 
and EVERYONE can thrive.ó  Sunday, March 26th, several African-American students from ICC will join us for conversa-
tion and an opportunity to get to know them, their goals and dreams for the future, and their experiences here in the com-
munity.   
 

Lutheran Social Services has produced an excellent guide for this 3 week study: òAnd Who Is My Neighbor? Talking about 
race and racial equity.ó  The study can be downloaded from the Church website www.saintand.org or copies may be 
picked up at church.   
 

We look forward to joining with you from 9:20 ð 10:20 am as we continue to grow in our mission to: 
Welcome all people of faith 
Celebrate Godõs presence in our lives 
Grow in our experience and understanding of Godõs grace and purpose for our lives, and 
Reach out with compassion to those in need 
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MARCH IS FOOD SHARE MONTH 

 One out of five children in our community is at risk 
of hunger.  One out of eight families in the Grand Rapids 
area uses the Food Shelf as a resource to meet their basic 
food needs.  Every day people in our community have to 
make the terrible choice between paying for food or 
paying for utilities, paying for food or paying for 
transportation, and paying for food or paying for medical 
care.  Our food shelf acts as a safety net by helping to put 
food on their tables.   

 All donations made to the Grand Rapids Food Shelf 
stay local and provide food and hope to people in the in 
the greater Grand Rapids area, (including communities 
like Balsam, Warba, Marble, LaPrairie, Calumet, 
Cohasset, Bovey and Coleraine) providing food and hope 
to people in need. 

 The Grand Rapids Food Shelf relies solely on 
the generosity of community members, 
churches, businesses, individuals and dedicated 
volunteers to help provide food assistance to the 
many local people who seek our help.    

 March is the time of year when donations made to 
our local food shelf are totaled and used to determine our 
statewide incentive allocation.  The more dollars we 
raise, the more the food shelf will receive from the 
allocation fund.  With our help during the month of 
March, our dollars will go further in helping meet the 

needs of the hundreds of struggling families, children and 
elderly that visit the Food Shelf at Second Harvest.  All 
donations must be received by Second Harvest by Friday, 
March 31st in order for them to count towards the 
FoodShare allocation. 

 Non-perishable foods are appreciated and can be 
placed in the food cart in the Narthex at St. Andrewõs.  
Monetary donations are especially valuable during the 
March Food Share Campaign, providing 5 meals to those 
in need for every dollar donated.  Checks can be made  
payable to St. Andrewõs, designated for the Grand Rapids 
Area Food Shelf.  (You and St. Andrewõs will receive 
credit for the total amount collected). 

Is not this the fast that I choose:  
 to loose the bonds of injustice, 
 to undo the thongs of the yoke, 
 to let the oppressed go free, 
 and to break every yoke? 
Is it not to share your bread with the hungry, 
 and bring the homeless poor into your house; 
 when you see the naked, to cover them, 
 and not to hide yourself from your own kin! 
Then your light shall break forth like the dawn, 
 and your healing shall spring up quickly;   

  Isaiah 58:6-8a 

We are pleased to announce that we have additional and convenient ways for you to do the giving you 
want to do to St. Andrewõs using your credit or debit card.  Giving online is easy and allows you to 
either make a one-time contribution or to set up automatic recurring contributions. Simply visit the 
church website at www.saintand.org and then click on the donate button.  Or donate from your 
smart phone.  Simply scan the image you see here using your phoneõs QR code reader. (Many free 
code readers are available at your app store). Contributions can be made to either the General Fund 
to support our many ministries, or to the Sight and Sound Fund.  

Sight & Sound SystemðPhase One (sound) of the Sight and Sound Project is complete!  We 
continue to raise funds for Phase Two (sight).  Please make checks payable to St. Andrewôs and 
indicate ñSight & Soundò in the memo.  You can also go to the church website at 
www.saintand.org and click the ñdonate nowò button.  Or scan the QR code with a smart phone 
which will take you to a donation site/form.  Thank you for your continued donations. 

http://www.saintand.org
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Linking Women Together  
 
Women's Group News       Diane Mangseth, Co-Chair 

 Diane Hannah, Co-Chair 
  

"Love the Lord your God with all your heart and with all your soul and  
with all your mind and with all your strength."  Mark 12:30 

aƻƴǘƘƭȅ {ǇƛǊƛǘǳŀƭ hǇǇƻǊǘǳƴƛǝŜǎ ŦƻǊ ŀƭƭ 
²ƻƳŜƴ ƻŦ {ǘΦ !ƴŘǊŜǿΩǎ 
¶         ²ƻƳŜƴΩǎ /ƻƴǾŜǊǎŀǝƻƴ DǊƻǳǇ ƳŜŜǘǎ ǘƘŜ мǎǘ ŀƴŘ 
оǊŘ ¢ǳŜǎŘŀȅǎ ŀǘ млΥлл ŀƳ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ CƛǊŜǎƛŘŜ wƻƻƳ 
ŦǊƻƳ {ŜǇǘŜƳōŜǊ ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘ aŀȅΦ   ¢ƘŜ ƳŜŜǝƴƎǎ ƛƴ 
aŀǊŎƘ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ aŀǊŎƘ т ŀƴŘ aŀǊŎƘ нмΦ  

¶     vǳƛƭǝƴƎ DǊƻǳǇ ƳŜŜǘǎ ŜǾŜǊȅ ²ŜŘƴŜǎŘŀȅ ŀǘ фΥол 

ŀƳ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ CƛǊŜǎƛŘŜ wƻƻƳΦ  9ǾŜǊȅƻƴŜ ǿŜƭŎƻƳŜΤ ƴƻ 
ŜȄǇŜǊƛŜƴŎŜ ƴŜŜŘŜŘΦ 

 

[ŜƴǘŜƴ {ƻǳǇ {ǳǇǇŜǊǎ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ǎŜǊǾŜŘ ƻƴ ²ŜŘƴŜǎŘŀȅǎ 
ŘǳǊƛƴƎ [Ŝƴǘ ŀǘ сΥлл ǇƳ ǇǊƛƻǊ ǘƻ тΥлл ǇƳ [ŜƴǘŜƴ ǿƻǊǎƘƛǇ 
ǎŜǊǾƛŎŜǎΦ  9ŀŎƘ ²9[/! ǎŜǊǾƛƴƎ ƎǊƻǳǇ Ǉƭŀƴǎ ŀƴŘ ǎŜǊǾŜǎ ŀ 
ǎƻǳǇ ǎǳǇǇŜǊΦ  aŜŀƭǎ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜƎƛƴ ǘƻ ōŜ ǎŜǊǾŜŘ ƻƴ 
²ŜŘƴŜǎŘŀȅΣ aŀǊŎƘ уΦ  !ƭǎƻΣ ƳŜŀƭ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ǎŜǊǾŜŘ ƻƴ 
aŀǳƴŘȅ ¢ƘǳǊǎŘŀȅΣ !ǇǊƛƭ моΦ 
 

{ǳƴŘŀȅ /ƻũŜŜ IƻǳǊ 

9ŀŎƘ ƳƻƴǘƘƭȅ ƴŜǿǎƭŜǧŜǊ ǿƛƭƭ ƘŀǾŜ ŀ ƭƛǎǘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ǎŜǊǾƛƴƎ 
ƎǊƻǳǇ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ŎƻƳƛƴƎ ƳƻƴǘƘΦ   9ŀŎƘ ǎŜǊǾƛƴƎ ƎǊƻǳǇ ƛǎ 
ŀǎǎƛƎƴŜŘ ǘǿƻ ƳƻƴǘƘǎ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ȅŜŀǊΣ с ƳƻƴǘƘǎ ŀǇŀǊǘΦ  
¢Ƙŀƴƪ ȅƻǳ ǎƻ ǾŜǊȅ ƳǳŎƘ ŦƻǊ ȅƻǳǊ /ƘǊƛǎǝŀƴ ƘƻǎǇƛǘŀƭƛǘȅ 
ǘƻ ƘŜƭǇ ƳŀƪŜ ǘƘƛǎ ŎƻũŜŜ ǝƳŜ ŀ ǎǳŎŎŜǎǎΦ 
 

aŀǊŎƘ Ŏƻ-ƭŜŀŘŜǊǎ ŀǊŜ [ƛƴŘŀ CƭƻƳ ŀƴŘ 
5ƛŀƴŜ IŀƴƴŀƘΦ 
aŜƳōŜǊǎ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ aŀǊŎƘ ŎƻƳƳƛǧŜŜ ŀǊŜΥ 
 
 

YǊƛǎǝƴŜ !Ǌƴǘǎƻƴ aŀƭƛǎǎŀ .ŀƘǊ 
WŜũ .ƛƎǿƻƻŘ {ŀǊŀ .ƻƭŜƴ 
!Ƴȅ .ǊŀƛƴŀǊŘ !ƴƎƛŜ .ǊƻōŜǊƎ 
YƛƳ .Ǌƻǿƴ /ƘǊƛǎǝƴŜ .ǳǊōƛŜ 
/ƛƴŘȅ .ǳǎōȅ aŜƎŀƴ /ƘǊƛǎǝŀƴǎƻƴ 
YŀǊŜƴ 5ŀƎƭŜ /ŀǘƘŜ 5ŀƘƭƛƴŜ 
.Ŝǧȅ 5ŀǾƛǎ 5ŜƴƛǎŜ 9ƴƎŜƭ 
YǊƛǎǝ 9ǊŘƳŀƴ YŀǘƘȅ CŀǳǘƘ 
/ƘǊƛǎǝƴŜ CƛƎƎƛƴǎ YŀǊƛƴ DǊŀƴŘƛŀ 
WŀƴŜǘ DǊŜƛƴŜǊ WŀƴŜǘ IŀƳƳŜǊƭǳƴŘ 
!ŀǊƻƴ IƛŎƪǎ {ȅŘƴŜȅ IƻƭŎƻƳō 
aŜƭƛǎǎŀ WŜƴǎŜƴ .ŀǊōŀǊŀ WƻƘƴǎƻƴ 
.ǊŜƴŘŀ [ŀǊǎƻƴ Wŀƴ [ŀǊǎƻƴ 
/ƛƴŘȅ [ŜǇǇŀƴŜƴ wŜōŜŎŎŀ [ŜǾƛǘȊ 
WŜƴƴƛŦŜǊ [ƛŜƴ !ƴƎŜƭ [ǳǎǎƛŜǊ 
Wƻ aŎ/ƭǳǊŜ aŀǊȅ !ƴƴ aƛŜƭǎ 
¢ƘŜǊŜǎŀ aƛƭƛƴƪƻǾƛŎƘ aŜƎ aǳƭƭŜǊ 
aŀǊƎŀǊŜǘ aȅŜǊǎ WŜƴƴȅ bƛŜƭǎŜƴ 
{ŀƭƭȅ bƛŜƳƛ /ŀǊƻƭȅƴ hƭǎƻƴ 
tŀƳŜƭŀ hƭǎƻƴ 5ƛŎƪ hǎǘǊƻƻǘ 
/ƘǊƛǎǝŜ tŜǘŜǊǎƻƴ [ŜŜ tƻƭƛǎǘŜǊ 
±ŜǊƴŀ tǊŜōŜƎ YƛƳ tǊŜǎǝŘƎŜ 
tŀƳ tǳŘŘƛŎƻƳōŜ ¢ŜǊǊƛ wŀŘƻǾƛŎƘ 
[ƛƴŘŀ wƛŜƴŘŜŀǳ wŜōŜŎŎŀ {ŀŎŎƻƳŀƴ 
5ŀƴƛŎŀ {ŀƭƛǎōǳǊȅ {Ŏƻǧ {ƘǊƛƳǇǘƻƴ 
5ƛŀƴŜ {ƪŜƭƭȅ aŀǊȅ {ǿŀƴǎƻƴ 
YŀǊŜƴ ¢Ŝũ /ƘŜǊƛ ¢ǊƻǳƳōƭȅ 
wŜƴŜŜ ±Ŝƛǘ .Ŝǘǎȅ ²ƘƛǊƭŜȅ 
!ƴƛǘŀ ²ƛƭƭƛŀƳǎ wŜƴŜŜ ²ƛƭƭƛŀƳǎ 
DƻŘ .ƭŜǎǎ ŜǾŜǊȅƻƴŜ ŦƻǊ ŘƻƛƴƎ DƻŘΩǎ {ŜǊǾƛŎŜΦ 

Become a Safer Driver with the AARP Smart Driver Course at St. Andrewôs Monday, 
March 13 from 1:00-5:00 pm.  The AARP Smart Driver course teaches drivers age 55+ 
valuable defensive driving skills and provides a refresher of the rules of the road.  The 
course costs $15 for AARP members and $20 for non-members.  Space is limited, so 
register now by calling Marn Flicker 326-0811.  Please arrive 15 minutes early to register. 
There are NO written or driving tests to pass this course ï just be an active participant.   
Should You Take the AARP Smart Driver Course?  Cars have changed; so have traffic 
rules, driving conditions, and the roads you travel every day.  Even the most experienced 
drivers age 55 and over can benefit from brushing up on their driving skills.  By taking the 
AARP Smart Driver course, you'll learn the latest changes in Minnesota rules of the road, 
defensive driving techniques, and how to operate your vehicle more safely in today's 
increasingly challenging driving environment.    Plus, you will qualify for a 10% 
automobile insurance discount by completing the course. 
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Easter Lily Order Form 
 

Name ___________________________________ 

 

Phone ___________________________________ 

 

 ________ Easter Lilies at $15.00 each 

 

In Memory of 

______________________________________________________ 

 

In Honor of  

_______________________________________________________ 

 

Please fill out this form and mail to the church office with full payment.  Checks should 

be made payable to St. Andrew's Lutheran Church and designate "Easter Lily" in the 

memo.  Lilies may be picked up to take home after the 10:30 am worship service on 

Easter morning.   

Deadline to order is Palm Sunday, April 9, 2017. 

JOIN US FOR EASTER BREAKFAST - Let the youth do the 

cooking Easter Sunday!  St. Andrew's youth and their families will be serving 

St. Andrewôs traditional Easter Breakfast again this year.  You are encouraged 

to bring family and friends for breakfast April 16, served from 7:00-10:00 am, 

in the Education Wing.  The menu boasts hot from the oven variations of egg 

bake, muffins, fresh fruit, juice and coffee.  A free-will offering will be 

collected.   We hope you make this meal part of your Easter day festivities.  

What better way to celebrate the resurrection of our Lord than with worship 

and a meal shared with family and friends?  Thank you for supporting St. 

Andrew's youth. 

St. Andrewôs Rascals (ages 55+) will meet Thursday, March 9 at St. 

Andrewôs.  Guest speaker will be Dave Hagman talking about a Boys 

and Girls Club in Grand Rapids.  Program begins at 5:00 pm followed 

by catered dinner at 6:00 pm.  $8.00 per person (payable in advance).    

Make checks payable to Gail Olijnek.  Please sign up on the kiosk by 

Sunday, March 5th to attend. 

St. Andrewôs Preschool currently has two openings in the Monday-Wednesday
-Friday class for 4-year-olds.  There is also one opening in the Tuesday-Thursday 
class which is for children 3 years old by September 1, 2016.  Also, registrations 
are being accepted for the 2017-2018 school year in both classes.  Please contact 
Kelly Olsen, Preschool Director at 218-360-0293 for more information.   
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Daylight Savings Time begins Sunday, March 12, 2017.  Remember to 
turn your clocks ahead one hour before bedtime on Saturday evening.  Itôs 
time once again to Spring forward! 

Thank You Notes 
Dear St. Andrewôs Lutheran Church, 
 Thank you so much for your inkind donations to the 
Grand Rapids Food Shelf.  Your donations enable us to 
provide food to the ever increasing number of people 
seeking food assistance in our area. 
 On behalf of the staff, volunteers and especially the 
clients themselves, we thank you! 
  Ellen Christmas, Program Manager 

Prayer Shawl MinistryðCalling all knitters and crocheters and those who would 
like to learn.  The group will meet Tuesday, March 28 from 10:00-11:30 am in the 
Fireside Room.  We will be gathering monthly on the fourth Tuesday of each month 
for fellowship, prayer and time to knit/crochet together.  Please contact Gail Olijnek at 
326-2431 for more information.  Hope to see you there!  

Monday Night Bible Study 

A new Bible Study begins March 27 and the topic will be òParables: The Greatest Stories 
Ever Told.ó  This Bible Study  meets on the 2nd and 4th Monday of the month at 6:00 pm 
in the Fireside Room during the school year.  The group will not meet during June, July and 
August.  Come Join Us! 

Topics: 

1. Parable of the Sower Matthew 13:1-23 

2. The òLostó Parables Luke 15:1-32 

3. The Good Samaritan Luke 10:25-37 

4. The Unforgiving Servant Matthew 18:21-35 

5. The Widow & the Judge Luke 18:1-8 

6. The Wheat & the Weeds Matthew 13:24-30, 36-43 

7. Parables of Money & Self-Worth Matthew 19:16ñ20:16 

8. The Wise & Foolish Virgins Matthew 24:36ñ25:13 

9. Parable of the Talents Matthew 25:14-30 

10. The Pharisee & the Tax Collector Luke 18:9-14 

11. Parable of the Rich Fool Luke 12:13-21 

12. The Rich Man & Lazarus Luke 16:19-31 
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The "Men's Breakfast" is a group of men 
who meet every Wednesday morning at 7:00 am 
at the Forest Lake Restaurant.  Each week, they 
discuss the scripture for the next Sunday's worship 
service.  It's a nice way to start the day.  All men 
are welcome to attend. 
 

Deadline for April Newsletter 
All news articles and information need to be in the 
church office by March 20 to have it included in 
the April newsletter.  In an effort to reduce 
spending, St. Andrewôs is now sending monthly 
newsletters via email as a pdf attachment to all 
those we have addresses for and will only be 
mailed to those who do not have computer access.  
Please make sure we have your correct email 
address so we can be sure you donôt miss 

important information by calling the church office 
at 326-8508 or email  the church office at 
saintand@saintand.org.  For those without 
computer access, stop in the church office for a 
printed copy. 

 

The members of the PRAYER CHAIN are ready 
to offer confidential help and support through 
prayer.  Please call Jean Gardner at 999-9890 or 
Gail Olijnek at 326-2431 with prayer requests. 

 
 

If you are a St. Andrew's member and are seeking a post-secondary 
education in 2017, then here's an opportunity for you!  Apply for one of five 
$250 St. Andrew's scholarships.  The application is available online 
at www.saintand.org under the "Health and Wellness" tab. Applications must 
be posted and transcripts received by April 1, 2017.  Scholarships will be 
awarded in May 2017. 

St. Andrewõs Church 
Budget Meeting 
January 3, 2017 

 
In Attendance:  Kim Jamtgaard, Barry Olson, Tia Halverson, Audrey Moen, Megan Crouch, David Anderson, Steve Teff, Allison 

Ahcan, Gretchen Bachman, Carmen Jackson, Renata Rogalla,  Cindy Busby, Byron Snwoden (via cell phone) and Jim 
Martinetto (via cell phone) 

 
Council President, Barry Olson distributed two proposed balanced budget scenarios.  The Executive Team met and came up with 
these numbers off of the information submitted by Peterson Accounting. 
 
Allison Ahcan move to make an acceptance/adoption of proposal #2 with a review in July to make possible adjustments.  Kim 
Jamtgaard seconded.   Motion carried. 
 
Upcoming events: 

St. Andrewõs Council meeting on Tuesday, January 17, 2017. 
Adult Forum on the January 22, 2017 
Council retreat in February will be discussed on January 17, 2017 
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In attendance:  Cindy Busby, Carmen Jackson, Steve Teff, Barry Olson, Gretchen Bachman, Kim Jamtgaard, Pastor David 

Anderson, Audrey Moen, Jim Martinetto ð via conference call 

Absent:  Pastor Megan Crouch, Byron Snowden, Allison Ahcan 

 

Devotions ð Renata Rogalla 

Additions to the Agenda 

Presidentõs Report 

Pastorõs Report 

Previous Minutes ð Review & Approve 

Kim Jamtgaard made a motion to accept the minutes, seconded by Cindy Busby.  Motion carried. 

Treasurerõs Report ð Review & Accept 

Carmen presented the Treasurerõs Report.  Steve Teff made a motion to accept the Treasurerõs Report, seconded 

by Kim Jamtgaard.  Motion carried. 

Old Business 

Hwy 38 Sign ð tabled 

Roof Repair ð no further updates 

Pie & Service Auction ð May 7th 

Barry Olson asked Jim Martinetto how do we decide what to use the money raised at the Auction?  A 

quote to clean and tune the organ has been requested.  Kim Jamtgaard suggested an Education 

Coordinator position.  Jim stated we generally raise only $3,000 and that is only half the cost of a 

Coordinator.  Recoup Benevolence, was also a suggestion.  Conversation to continue in February to 

further discuss the Education Coordinator.  It will be finalized in March. 

New Business 

Special Council Business Dates 

2017 Council Calendar  

Liability question about Christmas Eve Service ð Kim Jamtgaard  

A discussion was held regarding the liability of the church and the animal owners for the Christmas Eve 

nativity service.  Pastor Dave stated he had checked with our Insurance agent and stated we are covered.  

After a previous incident during a Christmas Eve service, Saigers Steam Clean requested to be called right 

away, if needed.  So, this year we called and they came out between services to clean the carpet and pews.  

Cindy Busby stated the animals that are brought in are used to being handled and are show animals.  

Pastor Dave will check with our insurance company again to see if we need anything further. 

Upcoming Calendar 

1/20 ð newsletter submission due 

1/20 ð 21 ð WELCA rejuvenating retreat 

1/22 - Adult forum on 2017 budget 9:20 am Fellowship 

1/29 ð Annual Congregational meeting and 1st constitution vote 

Tbd ð Congregational meeting and 2nd constitution vote 

2/12 ð Winter Family Fun Night Oscar Party 

2/21 ð Council meeting 6 pm Fireside Room. Election of officers. 

Meeting adjourned. 
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